
JH Stingrays Board of Directors

February 15, 2022 


1. Roll call: Dessa Reimer, Molly Frobouck, Bonnie Kovacs, Connor McGinnis, Julia McJunkin and 
Tracy Haling were present. 


2. Minutes from January 2022 were approved. 

3. Officer reports: Julia reported that the Jolyn team suits will be delivered this week and can be 

passed out before the team leaves for State. Molly reported that Craig Olivieri has submitted his 
paperwork and background check to begin training as an official. Tracy reported that the 
SwimOutlet site has been changed into the board´s email address and team suits from Speedo and 
TYR have been uploaded for purchase. 


4. Old business:

a. Shiver in the River. 25 swimmers attended the Green River meet along with 3 coaches. 

The meet went well with several swimmers getting qualifying times.

b. Western Wyoming District Championships. Tracy reported that 93 swimmers attended the 

meet and was a great success with the awards podium and great officiating with National 
Deck official Susan Huckeby as meet referee. Molly reported that concessions made 
approximately $1000. Dessa completed her training requirements for the Administrative 
Official certification. 


5. New business.	 

a. Upcoming meets. 


i. Wyoming State Championships in Laramie. 23 swimmers have signed up to 
attend along with 3 coaches.


ii. Tentative meets for the spring-summer include Bozeman May Classic May 
13-15th, Missoula Firecracker June 23-26, WYSI Summer State in Gillette July 
15-17. Tracy will get in touch with SCST about a potential co-host meet. 


b. Spring session.

i. Dessa will follow up with the Rec Center in regards to available pool lanes for 

the spring session, confirm existing swimmers plans, email fall session families 
to determine interest in swimming again and lastly, evaluate if there is room for 
any of the 20 plus swimmers on the waitlist. The swim assessment will be held 
Tuesday, March 15th for placement. 


c. End of season banquet. Molly has reserved the Elks club for March 19th end of season 
celebration.


d. Next meeting will be held March 21st.


